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COMMITTEE ON WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT 

MONTHLY RULE 45 REPORT 

JUNE 2023 

 

Pursuant to Rule 45 of the City Council Rules of Order, the Committee on 

Workforce Development submits the following Monthly Rule 45 Report for June 

2023.  

 

Date, Time & Location of Meeting: On June 12th, 2023 at 2pm the Committee met 

in the City Council Chambers.  

 

Attendance: The following members were present: Chairperson Rodriguez (22), 

Vice Chairperson Guiterrez (14), Yancy (5), Hall (6), Beale (9), Chico (10), Ramirez 

(12), Quinn (13), Coleman (16), Curtis (18), Taliaferro (29), Ramirez-Rosa (35), 

Sposato (38), Vasquez (40), Clay (46) 

 

Non-Members: Fuentes (26), Burnett (27)  

___________________________________________________________________ 

Chairperson Rodriguez called the meeting to order at 2pm. There was only one 

item on the agenda, a Mayoral introduction, O2023-1591, an intergovernmental 

agreement with the Forest Preserve District of Cook County for land management 

services provided through Greencorps Chicago.  

 

Chairperson Rodriguez had a roll call to establish a quorum.  



 

Chairperson Rodriguez then noted that there were no public speakers scheduled 

for the meeting. The Chairperson then introduced agenda item O2023-1591, and 

presented Sean Wiedel, Deputy Commissioner for Citywide Services at the 

Chicago Department of Transportation to speak on the matter. Deputy 

Commissioner Wiedel provided a brief summary of the intergovernmental 

agreement and the benefits to the City and to the participants of GreenCorps.  

Chairperson Rodriguez then opened the floor to questions. Alderman Burnett 

spoke to the item and asked about recruitment to the GreenCorps program which 

Deputy Commissioner Wiedel addressed.  
 

Chairperson Rodriguez then asked if there were any other members who had 

questions, and seeing none asked for a motion for passage of the item which was 

provided by Alderman Ramirez-Rosa by the affirmative vote of all members 

present used to determine quorum.  

 

Chairperson Rodriguez then asked for a motion to end the meeting as there was 

no further business, which was moved by Alderman Guiterrez. The meeting was 

adjourned at 2:11pm.  
 

Sincerely, 

 

MICHAEL D. RODRÍGUEZ, CHAIRMAN 

COMMITTEE ON WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT 


